MULTNOMAH COUNTY OREGON

Multnomah County Veteran Services Taskforce
	July 9, 2012
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9:00am – 11:00am

  Multnomah Building, 6th Floor Room 635, 501 SE Hawthorne Blvd, Portland, Oregon 97214



	MEETING AGENDA  

	AGENDA TOPIC / PRESENTER
	NOTES

	Welcome and Introductions


	Task Force meeting attended by: Commissioner Diane McKeel, Sean Files, Eric Zimmerman, Glenn Shuck, Tom Mann, Keith Falkenberg, Tina Edge, Pete Pringle, Don Weber, Carla Gonzales, Linda Maddy, Laura Stevens, Doug Robberson, Jonathan Sanford, Cheyenne Ross



	Project Updates

Sean Files and all

	Big Brothers Big Sisters Operation Bigs: Sean reported that the organization is struggling to connect with military families. There were multiple recommendations to have them contact Family Assistance Specialist groups and target units that are deploying or returning. Contact info for Laura Higgins and Jill Buhunin provided. Also suggested adding a military culture briefing to program orientation for mentors and staff. 

(Update 7/13: BBBS has been in contact with Laura and Jill and had a staff training. They have also been attending family readiness events and Yellow Ribbon events, and may be at the Stand Down this fall.)

Veterans Stand Down: Sean distributed fliers for the East County Veterans Stand Down, happening October 20th. Sean also asked about Commissioner McKeel organizing a donation campaign this month and there was support throughout the group for this effort. Information about the Central City Concern Portland Stand Down will be added to her email and District 4 web posting.

Veterans Court: Keith reported that there was a Veterans Court Workshop on June 29th with partners in the justice system and service providers, and they are continuing to work on developing the framework for a vets court.

Veterans Employee Resource Group: The VERG meets the third Thursday every month. Eric Zimmerman is the contact for more details.

SIRN: There will be a 4-day training July 24-27. Tina Edge is a contact for additional details.



	Proposal for statewide AOC Veterans Committee 
Commissioner McKeel and 
Tom Mann

	Tom Mann and Commissioner McKeel led discussion about a proposed Association of Oregon Counties (AOC) committee for veteran’s services. Comments indicated value of this committee for counties to update each other on what we are doing, how to share things that work, and advise on legislation, program expansion, and create a more unified voice in the legislature. Specific goals include:
· Increase partnership between counties and the state, since the state has been “the glue” with reintegration 
· There is currently good cooperation, just not the coordination. A strengthened network across the state would help handoffs of veterans when they move county to county


	
	· County leaders can work together on this committee for consistent services and training across the state, and bridge any disconnects between county VSOs and county commissioners

· Standardize expectations of VSOs and promote operational consistency

Who should be on committee? Recommendation for Tom Mann (ODVA) and county commissioners (specific mention of Commissioners McKeel and Schrader.)



	Presentation of the Honor Flight of Portland, OR program

Dick Tobiason and invited guests


	Dick Tobiason described the honor flight program and shared a powerpoint presentation with information and photos.
They have done six flights, with the next one scheduled September 19-23rd. If you are interested in being there to honor the veterans, the flight will leave PDX on September 20th at 9:30am on the Alaska Airlines direct flight to DC (#764). They will probably be at the airport between 7-7:30am. 

90,000 vets have been involved in honor flights from 41 different states over the past seven years. WWII veterans travel free of charge in appreciation of their service, and “guardians” assist on each tour. The honor flight includes a banquet, visits to the WWII memorial, US Capitol, Lincoln Memorial, FDR Memorial, Iwo Jima Memorial, Tomb of the Unknowns, and several others as well as lunch with our Senators and presentation of a flag, poster, and other mementos. Trips are four days (two travel and two in DC). The HF of Portland hub honors veterans living in the 5 counties in the greater Portland area.  It costs about $1,000 per veteran, made possible in large part by Shilo Inn and their other sponsors who coordinate transportation, lodging, and events. 
The organization is trying to get everyone on their waiting list on a flight but are struggling to raise sufficient funds to make this program accessible to all WWII veterans in Oregon. Time is of the essence (20-40 WWII veterans pass away every day in Oregon) so the hope with this presentation is to raise awareness about the program and network with others who may be able to support it (financially or as a guardian).
More information is available at www.portlandhonorflight.org and www.bendheroes.org. 
Dick Tobiason’s contact info is dtobiason@bendcable.com, 541-388-5591.



	Veteran Mentoring Program
Judge Vance Day

	Judge Day presented on the veterans docket coming forward in Marion County this fall and the mentoring component that they are implementing.
Veterans docket is intended to:

· Honor a veteran’s service

· Support access to treatment programs

· Enable the veteran to connect with the community and become mentors for others

It was developed through a 26-member committee including representatives from deputies, sheriff office, parole & probation, and federal veterans outreach. The program can handle 18-20 initially, with potential to work with 30-40 in future.

Mentoring component is to connect each individual with someone who has experience navigating the system, can understand and empathize with what the person is going through, and provide support.
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Next meeting scheduled for …





August 6th


9:00am - 11:00am


501 SE Hawthorne Blvd - Conference room #635   Portland, OR 97214


**  Meetings normally take place 1st Monday of every month 9:00am - 11:00am **
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